PPSPERA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Thursday, October 14, 2021

Valley Hi Golf Club

 11:30 am 

Present:  LuAnn Long, John Kerr, John Pacheco, Janice King, Sandy Patton, Joyce Schmaltz, Elaine Naleski , Karen Hart

Absent: Nola Thomasson,  BarbaraWatt, Charlotte Brummer, Terry Alley, Jennifer Alley, Roger Louden, Lynn Whitacre, Rose Enyeart, Joe Morin

LuAnn Long called the meeting to order at 11:45 am.  

LuAnn requested that Sandy Patton introduce the guests of the day, Lori Smith, new Executive Director of CSPERA and her husband Michael Smith.  

After the introduction Lori gave a brief synopsis of what has been taking place in the CSPERA office since she has been hired and what plans and goals she has for the future.  Lori has been getting the office in running order by learning what is there and what needs to be continued or changed.   She has applied for a grant from Target to provide school supplies for some schools.   She would like to reinstate the Grandparents Essay program that was sponsored in the past with the cooperation of CSPERA and AARP of Colorado.  She is making the use of swag available to organization leaders for marketing purposes or perhaps to show appreciation.   Lori noted that she does need a list of current officers from the locals.  She plans to have training for new board members.  Communication is the key, so the list is important.  The Executive Board will be meeting to discuss issues facing the Board.  Nancy Carlson resigned from the Executive Board.  Mary Lynn Jones is the new President-elect of the Board.   The Issues Forum was mentioned and a concern expressed for the low attendance.  It was felt by some that there was not enough timely advertizing.  The date for the forum next year is September 21, 2022.  There should be ample time for advertizing.  

LuAnn mentioned how nice it was to have Lori as a guest.  LuAnn wished her well in her new position and invited her to return. 

A motion to approve the minutes of the July 8,2021 meeting passed. Janice /Elaine 

The agenda was approved as written.

OLD BUSINESS:
Membership Report:  Karen Hart reported 507 members.  PPSPSERA will be receiving $10 for each membership, Emeritus excluded.

Community Service/Volunteer Hours:

Elaine reported that the plaques for the awards had not been requested for the past two years.  The 2020 Award was to have been presented to Kathy Pelton of KKTV.  Elaine will follow up on this and it may be awarded at the November meeting.   The 2021 Award was to have been presented to School District 11 Production/Printing.  LuAnn and Elaine will make that presentation in person.  LuAnn will collect volunteer hours.

CSPERA Board and Issues Forum:  Sandy reported that there have been several changes in personnel in the central office and on the board.  The group is working on team building at this time.  

Treasurer’s Report:  John reported interest earnings o of $0.21.  The budget was approved as presented and filed for audit.  John had several concerns about the website.  He has received several e-mails from Marie informing him that malware is present on the website.  John contacted Joe Morin who told him that Go Daddy had not been updated.  John Pacheco made a motion seconded by LuAnn Long for John Kerr  to investigate some solutions to updating the website.  The motion passed.  John said he would send an e-mail  with his findings.  

NEW BUSINESS:

PPSPERA Website;  See previous paragraph.

Nest General Membership Meeting:  The next meeting will be held November 11, 2021 at Valley-Hi Golf Club at 11:30am.  LuAnn will contact Doug Kelley of  Legal Shield to see if he can  present the program.   She will contact Jennifer Alley to send out the registrations.

Newsletter:   Elaine described the process of getting out a newsletter as it was done in the past.  Information and articles were sent to Lynn Whitacre for the newsletter.  She collected them and took them to Dora at the D-11 Print Shop who did the layout and had the newsletter printed and e-mailed or sent snail mail.   With a change of personnel, there is some uncertainty that this practice will continue.  LuAnn will make an appointment with the new person at The Print Shop to see if anything has changed in regard to the newsletter.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:15pm.

Respectfully submitted;

Joyce Schmaltz, Secretary

NEXT BOARD MEETING:  FEBRUARY 10, 2022
